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12 December 2023 
 

Ref: OIA-2023/24-0240 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to the amount paid to the University of Otago 
for COVID-19 advice 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 13 October 
2023 about the amount paid to the University of Otago for advice in relation to the response 
to the COVID-19 pandemic. Your request was addressed to the Department of the Prime 
Minister and Cabinet (DPMC), the Ministry of Health Manatū Hauora (MOH), Health New 
Zealand Te Whatu Ora and Crown Law. You requested: 
 

“From February 2020 to the date of your reply, what is the total amount that has been 
paid by your entity to the University of Otago (UO) for services provided by Michael 
Baker, Amanda Kvalsvig, Marnie Prickett, and Lucy Telfar Barnard and/or any other 
person at UO in relation to: 
1. their advice on the use of face coverings as part of the public health response to 

COVID-19; and 
2. their advice in relation to any other public health measure to be taken as part of the 

public health response to COVID-19; and 
3. their advice in relation to the public health response to COVID-19 in general. 
 
When replying, please provide copies of all written agreements existing between your 
entity and the UO relating to the provision of these services and copies of all invoices 
rendered by UO.” 

 
On 13 November 2023, we wrote to you extending the time limit for response by 21 working 
days, to 12 December 2023. The additional time was needed to complete consultations 
before a final decision was made on your request. We are now in a position to respond. 
Thank you for your patience as we processed your request. 
 
This response covers only information held by the Department of the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet (DPMC). We have searched our records for payments made by DPMC to the 
University of Otago including the individuals named in your request. 
 
The information we have identified, is relevant to Part 3 of your request relating to advice in 
relation to the public health response to COVID-19 in general. There were some staff 
members from the University of Otago appointed by the Associate Minister of Health to two 
independent advisory groups. The two groups were the “COVID-19 Independent Continuous 
Review, Improvement and Advice Group” and the “Strategic COVID-19 Public Health 
Advisory Group”. These Groups concluded their work in 2022. 
 
More information and relevant documentation including terms of reference and membership 
can be found on the Unite Against COVID-19 website at: 
 

• covid19.govt.nz/about-our-covid-19-response/independent-advisory-groups/cicriag for 
the COVID-19 Independent Continuous Review, Improvement and Advice Group. 







































































































TAX INVOICE

Telephone:

Fax:

University of Otago

GST  Registered No. 11-163-831

PO Box 56

Leith Street

DUNEDIN 9054

+64 3 479 8231

+64 3 479 9035

New Zealand

Initiating Department : SSV-Finance Services

Initiating Officer : 

receivables@otago.ac.nzEmail:

Attention:  Jessica Ferreira

Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet, NSG

Level 8, Executive Wing

Parliament Buildings

Wellington    6011

        

 

1 of 1Page :

Debtor No:

20/09/2021Date:

IN260077Invoice Number:

22091

169-114

Due Date : 20/10/2021

Order Number:

Description TotalGSTGST Exclusive

Ministerial Fees - David Murdoch  648.75  97.31  746.06

July Covid-19 Advisory Group 6 hours

Ministerial Fees - David Murdoch  1,189.38  178.41  1,367.79

August Covid-19 Advisory Group 11 hours

Total Amount Due: (NZD)  1,838.13  2,113.85 275.72

Please detach and return with your payment to: 

IN260077

20/09/2021

 2,113.85

University of Otago, 

PO Box 56, 

Leith Street

Dunedin 9054

New Zealand

Attention : FSD Revenue Management Amount NZD : 

Date:

Debtor No: 22091

Any costs incurred in the collection of this debt will be added to the invoice

Department of the Prime Minister and 

Cabinet, NSG

Debtor Name:

Payment can be made by Direct credit to University of Otago Bank Account No: 03-0175-0660238--00  

Bank: Westpac New Zealand Ltd, Westpac Moray Place Branch, 106 George Street, PO Box 5345, Dunedin 9016, NEW ZEALAND

Account Name: University of Otago.  Please use your debtor and invoice number as a reference.

 

Invoice Number:
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